
Regional School District 13

Board of Education

Field House Building Committee

Minutes of the meeting of Thursday, August 9, 2012

Committee members present: Kerrie Flanagan, Bob Fulton, Kevin Boyle, and Jeremy Renninghoff.

Administrators present: Mrs. Viccaro

Mr. Renninghoff called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m in the conference room at the Board office.

Public comment: There was no public comment.

Approval of agenda: A motion was made by Mrs. Flanagan, seconded by Mr. Boyle to approve the agenda. By a voice vote with all in favor, the motion passed.

Approval of minutes: A motion was made by Mr. Renninghoff, seconded by Mrs. Flanagan to approve the minutes of the meeting 17th July as amended:

The Committee discussed how the first option, while less costly right now, could be more expensive in the long run. the logic of building just the public toilets, then possibly having to remove and waste the roof and make other modifications should the full building be completed in the future. Citing potential concerns from both the Board and the community about the cost of the project wasting money, the Committee...

By a voice vote with all in favor, the motion passed.

Report from K. Boyle: The set of drawings given to Mr. Boyle were incomplete (missing some of the MEP drawings and specifications). Mrs. Viccaro will check on what Tai Soo Kim was paid to create, and see if we are still owed anything. The estimates are based on engaging a general contractor. Mrs. Flanagan would like to know the costs involved with removing the roof in option 1 if the Board follows-up with options 2 or 3 at a later date. The estimates for the three options are: $256K toilets only, $537K toilets and “shell”, and $794K entire building. Mr. Renninghoff brought up the issue of donated labor and material, and suggested these resources be lined up close to the start of construction, rather than now, with a long way to go until we actually start.

Mr. Fulton arrived at 6:41.

Mr. Renninghoff will check on whether the prevailing wage statute applies to this project, even though there is no state money involved.

The next meeting of this Committee will be 6th September at 7:00pm in the same location.

A motion was made by Mrs. Flanagan, seconded by Mr. Fulton to adjourn. By a voice vote with all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Jeremy Renninghoff


